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THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

November 20, 2017
Pledge of Allegiance.  

The regular meeting of the Landis Sewerage Authority was called to order by Chairman Villar at 6:00 p.m. The following members were present at roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar were present. 
The proper notice was given to all members in accordance with the by-laws.

Chairman Villar stated that public notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meeting Act, has been given in the following manner:

1. Posting written notice in the lobby entrance of the Authority.

2. Hand delivering notices to the offices of the Daily Journal and The Press.

3. Filing written notices in the offices of the Authority and City Clerk.

Also present:
Dennis W. Palmer

Executive Director/Chief Engineer



Robert A. Schwarz

Field Engineer



A. Steven Fabietti

Solicitor



Carol A. Ricci


Executive Assistant


Thomas J. Post

Business Manager


It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Merighi that the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting held on November 6, 2017 be dispensed with and the same be approved in the form submitted to all members by mail. Roll call:  Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.  Barse abstained.
The public hearing for the 2018 budget for the Landis Sewerage Authority commenced.
Dennis Palmer, hearing officer for the public hearing, reported that we are having a public hearing on the Authority’s 2018 Budget. The public hearing was properly noticed in the newspapers and we have not received any comments either written or verbally on the budget. The budget for 2018 is for $10,500,000. The proposed budget reflects an increase of $455,000 or 4.5% which includes some one-time incomes or short-term incomes on connection fees as well as a support payment to the City and some other capital needs in next year’s budget.

The budget does reflect the fact that Progresso is going to be closed for an entire year. It does not reflect that hopefully we have a new tenant or at this point it’s an unknown when that would happen. It would be second or third quarter. However, when that tenant moves in and fits out it will still only be about one-fifth or 20% of the flow that Progresso was. It’s not the uptick on the budget as we expected. We also do a conservative estimate on the incomes to keep things under control and also conservatively on the expenses as well. 

We are in contract negotiations with the union and we will deal with those issues as we go through that process. Seeing no public in the audience I would entertain a motion to close the hearing.

It was moved by Barse and seconded by Reuben that the public hearing for the 2018 Budget be closed.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

The Chairman asked if there were any general public comments or comments on the proposed Resolutions. There were none.

Resolutions:

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2017- 111, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Revolving Payroll Account…. $78,563.00”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-112, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Bills…. $316,143.06”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that Resolution No. 2017- 113 “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority listing payments from the 2016 Bond Issue Construction Fund adopted July 5, 2016…” be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.

Reports:

Executive Director

Dennis Palmer reported that we started union negotiations and we had a representative from Gruccio-Pepper here. We had our kick-off meeting last week and I will put together something to touch base with the personnel committee as we go through that process. We have a return date about two weeks from now. 
Also, dealing with Gruccio-Pepper, we had an unemployment hearing with an employee who filed for unemployment. The phone call was cut short because the employee hung up or lost contact. It was dismissed without prejudice so the employee has so much time to file.  

We are working with Steve’s office on the Sears easements going back and forth with some emails. We also had the bid opening last week on the Sears Pumping Station. It’s currently under review by both our design firm and his bid tabs as well as ourselves, making sure his paper work is there, certifications and also working with Steve on reviewing that.

We had a quail meeting today with several people here for that. That ties in with part of the group that we received notice of the award in Atlantic City. On December 1st I have to drive to Newark to receive the New Jersey Water Award. 

Today I also interviewed an intern who is an environmental science student from Rowan University looking to do something part time through January and the spring semester so she can gain 120 hours, 3 credits for the class and it will help her as she graduates and it’s on her resume as well.
Field Engineer

Robert Schwarz reported that plans were reviewed for a cold storage warehouse to be located at Mill and Oak Roads on the northwest corner. We continue to have discussions with the engineer for Aldi’s and Olive Garden regarding grease trap size and other technical issues.
The trucking facility to be located on Garden Road between Route 55 and Mill Road is scheduled to start installation of the sewer line as early as next week. There is a pre-construction meeting at the City of Vineland for Phase II of the Landis Avenue improvements. The meeting is scheduled for next Tuesday, November 28, 2017.

Solicitor:   
Steve Fabietti reported with regard to the Sears project, there are a couple of different things happening. You had authorized at the last meeting that we initiate court proceedings to condemn the easements since we weren’t getting cooperation and we have begun that process. The papers have been filed and they will go to the assignment judge and I will be receiving communication from him as to the schedule.
We also have been in continued contact with Sears and they have indicated that they are close to having the property under contract to sell it to another potential user. They have not told us anything in detail about it but we are going to proceed on doing what we have to do until we get some kind of cooperation from Sears or the potential buyer.

Dennis mentioned that we have some personnel related matters.

Chairman:  
Carlos Villar reported that he was very proud we received the award at the Convention and also the presentation of generations really stuck out to him. He has been to many conventions and was absolutely spellbound by the whole thing and how interesting and informative it was. He also said it was very well done and the subject matter was incredibly interesting.

Issues and Correspondence:  None
Committee Reports:

Engineering/Plant:
Dennis stated that on December 14th we have a final look at the plans for the plant upgrade. Stan is coming down and we’ll have our team go over them one last time and I have to check I know we have to get authorization to go out to bid for a couple of things and at the next meeting we will need authorization to advertise for the upgrades to the plant.
Budget/Finance:   
Thomas Merighi reported that income is approximately $602,846 or 7.2% over budget. Expenses are approximately $279,624 or 3.3% under budget. Accounts receivables decreased approximately $281,383. The Authority continues to be affected by the economy and is keeping a close watch on its budget.
Human Resources

Dennis stated again we started collective bargaining negotiations.
Public Relations:  
Dennis stated that he sent a press release about the award to the newspapers and to one of the water associations for their newsletter.
Insurance Committee:   No Report
Allocations/Administration:  
Dennis stated that things continue to happen. As Bob mentioned there is a big interest in commercial. I had another meeting today at City Hall with another commercial food processor that Sandy put together. They are looking at some land and how to lay out the utilities. Nothing that we see has been the size of Progresso but we keep nicking away and it’s ratables for the City, jobs for the City and all of those things are positive. We were dead in the water 2007 through 2015 almost. We continue to look up and almost every week Sandy calls to come in to talk with someone. Either it’s a locator looking at the City or a piece of property they want to look at and what utilities are and it’s all good news. We’ve also been on the phone with Tyson on their agreement and that should be coming in this week and no later than next week.

Old Business: None
New Business:  None
Adjournment: 

At 6:13 p.m. there being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by Errickson and seconded by Reuben that the meeting be adjourned. Roll call: Barse, Merighi, Errickson, Reuben and Villar voted “yes”.






THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

                                                            ____________________________________






G. STEVEN ERRICKSON, Secretary
